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The University of Texas at Dallas continues to maintain a committed effort to increasing Good Faith
Efforts that offer business opportunities to all qualified/certified vendors via proactive involvement in
increasing contracting and sub-contracting efforts that include creating a competitive marketplace.

Supportive services offered to vendors:

» Attendance at vendor expos throughout the State of Texas
Hosting annual vendor fair

Full-time personnel dedicated to HUB program efforts
Oversight of Mentor-Protégé program
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Outreach Activities Summary- September 2017 through March 2018
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Participated in the Annual Collin County Purchasing Meet and Greet
Regular attendance at TUHCA Meetings

Participated in Hard Hat Construction Expo

Attended Dallas Black Chamber of Commerce Awards Luncheon
Participated in The City of Lancaster Vendor Expo

Participated in TAAACC Roundtable event

Participated in Bexar County HUB Expo
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In-reach Activities

> Continued efforts to educate UTD personnel of HUB program and increase purchases
with HUB vendors
» Maintaining involvement of our Mentor/Protégé program

The University of Texas at Dallas continues to maintain the HUB program in a priority capacity
and will continue to assist vendors with all aspects of this initiative. The emphasis to convey
the importance of this important program to staff is ongoing. We can be reached at
HUB@utdallas.edu
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Peter H. Bond, CPSD, CTCM, C.P.M.

AVP and Agency HUB Coordinator- Office of Budget and Finance




